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1031.
Mrs M S Maine (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether the participation and involvement of provincial departments and municipalities matched the expectations of her Department during Water Week;  if so, what was the nature of participation;

(2)
whether community involvement justified the efforts of her department;  if not, what is the position in this regard;  if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

(1)
Yes.  In general, provincial departments and municipalities participated actively during the National Water Week celebrations from 21 to 27 March 2005 in all nine regions of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry.  MECs and Executive Mayors were present and played active parts in some of the events.  Provincial departments and municipalities were involved in planning and preparation of activities and participated in Departmental events and even provided human and financial resources to assist my Department in some events.  A number of municipalities held their own events in celebration of the week.  Their participation certainly matched expectations based on feedback from my Department, media coverage and attendance of events.  The commitment of provincial and local government to the success of the week must be commended.  

In celebrating Water Week my Department arranges some events on its own and others in collaboration with other bodies, but in promoting Water Week it creates various mechanisms that encourage people to participate in the Week and to popularise the important role water plays in our country at all levels of society.

(2)
Yes.  It is important to note that Water Week, just like Arbor Week, is part of a longer term education process, where the benefits to be reaped from events are not all immediate noticeable.  It targets change in mindsets to ensure, for instance, better water use, water conservation and reducing water pollution, which hold long term benefits for the country and all its people.

I can add that my Department was involved in a total of 81 Departmental events during the week, which targeted local communities.  Media monitoring has clearly indicated that communities participated actively in the preparatory meetings and the events and others also held their own activities in celebration of Water Week.  This shows that they took ownership of the events taking place in their communities.

I am, therefore, satisfied that the investments that my Department has made through Water Week over the years have been fully justified and that there will continue to be a growth in community involvement as the messages conveyed throughout Water Week are carried into every house.

